
CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR WORKSHOP/SPECIAL MEETING
TUESDAY, JUNE 11, 2024
6:00 p.m.
1.   The Regular Worksession/Special Meeting was called to order in the City Council Chambers at 6:00 p.m.  The following Councilmembers were present: Mayor Rachel Medina, Robert Dobry, Bill Lewis, Matthew Keefauver, April Randle, and Dennis Spruell.  Mayor Pro-tem Lydia DeHaven was absent.  Staff present included:  Director of Parks and Recreation Creighton Wright, Community and Economic Development Director Rachael Marchbanks, Director of Finance Kelly Koskie, Chief of Police Vernon Knuckles, Deputy City Clerk Donna Murphy, City Clerk Linda Smith, City Manager Drew Sanders, and City Attorney Patrick Coleman.  
2.  Director of Finance Koskie introduced new IT Manager Jay Rohrer and spoke of his experience noting that he will be a tremendous asset to the City of Cortez.  Mr. Rohrer stated that this is a great opportunity and he is looking forward to working with the City team.    

3.  Interviews were held for various City Boards and Commissions openings as follows:  
              *Cortez Historic Preservation Board
                                 Holly Tatnall, Representative for the Cortez Cultural Center


       *Library Advisory Board
                                  Alyson “Aly” Maun

                                  Melanie Rime

                                  Roxanne Rogers

                                  Victor “Damiond” Smith 

              *Planning and Zoning Commission

                                  Nina Thao

              *Parks, Recreation, and Forestry Advisory Board
                                  Robert Rime

                                  Dennis Olson

                                  Steve Moore

                                  Richard Landreth

                                  Melissa Baisden

              *Introduction of Arts Advisory Committee Youth Applicant

                                  Nyx Poulin
Additional interviews will be held on June 25, 2024, and appointments will be made at the next City Council meeting on June 25, 2024.  
4. General Discussion:  
a. Councilmember Dobry stated that the Governor recently signed HB 24-1175 which gives local governments the right to first refusal and the right of first offer to obtain property for long term affordable housing or mixed-income development.  He stated that he would like the City to consider opting out of the House Bill.  City Manager Sanders stated that staff would gather information on the House Bill so Council could educate themselves on the issues with discussion and direction for staff to be conducted at the next Council meeting.  

b.  Councilmember Keefauver spoke about the re-dedication of the two pocket parks on Friday, June 7, 2024.  He stated that the new playground equipment was well received by the neighborhoods and that a mother had said her two-year-old son says as they drive by the park on Market Street that this is his park.  He thanked staff for all their work in preparing the celebration and getting the word out on the re-dedication.  Also, Councilmember Keefauver stated that he and Mayor Medina attended the Mobile Fallen Warrior Display held at the Police Station on Sunday, June 9, 2024.  He stated that it was a nice way to honor Officer Sgt. Moran and all the other fallen officers that have lost their lives in 2022 and 2023.  The event meant a lot to his family and the community.
The regular workshop was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

